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Research supports the most effective efforts in ensuring success is that students are reading on grade level by grade 3.  To maximize our goal that our students exit elementary school on grade level, we are going to aggressively target the needs of our lowest performing primary students and transitioning 5th graders through an intensive three week intervention funded by American Recovery and Reinvestment Act funds (ARRA-Stimulus).  We will utilize MAP, KCCT, and classroom performance data to identify struggling students needing the intervention in the areas of reading and math.  Students currently in grades K-2 (incoming 1-3) and grade 5 (incoming 6) will be targeted for the additional support.  
During each day of instruction, teachers and instructional assistants will be working with groups of 15 students.  Learning targets in the areas of reading and math will be defined by MAP, KCCT results and classroom performance reports.  Formative assessments given throughout the session will help us measure student performance, adjusting instructional focus on a daily basis to ensure each student reaches their goals.  Pre and post assessment will be the Spring and Fall MAP testing respectively.  We will utilize these formative exams as one measure to determine the effectiveness of the Summer Session.

The summer session will begin on July 6 and end July 23rd with students attending four hours per day.  As previously shared, the goal is to have class sizes of no more than 15 students per class with one certified and one instructional assistant in each class.  We will also utilize the summer feeding program provided through Hardin County Child Nutrition Program to provide nourishing meals daily during the session.  Transportation will be provided for all students that are indentified for intense intervention.  
A second tier of intervention will be offered to additional students at each school that are borderline on their achievement in reading or math.  Each school will have an instructional assistant assigned to a computer lab and individually assist students as they work via our interactive computer program, Compass Learning.  Parents will be required to transport these students and will be encouraged to participate in the computer-assisted instruction.  
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